Parish Council Meeting

In the previous year we have continued our support with Chorley Show by purchasing five heavy duty Gazebo’s and a commercial BBQ which are all available to hire.

We have also continued a full programme of events, Burns Evening, Chorley Bake Off both well attended and we have Race night on Saturday the 22nd of April.  We have further events planned as advertised in the Parish newsletter including regular local walks.  We have a new Social committee to bring new ideas and resurrect passed successes; the social committee has recently delivered over 120 Questionnaires in Chorley, Stottesdon and surrounding areas to identify what events/activities people would like to take part in, with have over 25% returned at this time.  
In our AGM on Wednesday I am proposing the first stage of the Village Hall renovation having identified several areas of concern due to damp and condensation.  We are receiving quotes for Cavity wall insulation and rendering the outside brick walls and also looking to install a low cost heating system.  
A new on- line booking system is at present being created for implementation later in the year, and also up to date costs for the installation of  Wi-Fi in the Village Hall.

Regards

Nick Heawood  

Chairman Chorley Village Hall 

